

WALWORTH JOINT SCHOOL DISTRICT #1

121 Beloit Street, Walworth, Wisconsin 53184 Phone: 262-275-6896 Fax: 262-275-2272 www.walworth.k12.wi.us



January 15, 2024

Dear Walworth Families,

As you are aware, student safety is of the utmost importance and drives every decision we make. Lately, we have been working closely with the National Weather Service (NWS) and other area school districts to make the best decisions on school cancellations due to the weather.

The NWS is predicting that tomorrow's wind chills will be similar to what we experienced today. They classify this as a Wind Chill Advisory. If the forecast worsens and the NWS changes their classification to a Wind Chill Warning, we will consider moving to a virtual day of school.

Today our teachers prepared and distributed work packets for our students to take home in case a virtual day is needed. If the decision is made to have a virtual day of school, please have the students work on these packets at home. If they have questions and are able to email, please have them email their teachers for clarification.

To be clear, at this time, school for tomorrow (Tuesday, January 16th) is still on. If this changes, we will notify you via phone and text messages.

If you have questions or would like further clarification, please email me at Phill.Klamm@walworth.k12.wi.us or call and leave me a message at (262) 394-2010. If you call, please leave your name and phone number so that I can get back to you.

Thank you for your grace and understanding as we work through this challenging patch of weather and work to ensure our students' safety.

Sincerely,

Phill Klamm

District Administrator